
File No. 15-0100 
 
PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE REPORT relative to amending the Council action of March 23, 2021 
regarding the alley easterly of Reseda Boulevard from Erwin Street to approximately 153 feet northerly of 
Bessemer Street. 
 
Recommendation for Council action, pursuant to Motion (Blumenfield – Harris-Dawson): 
 
AMEND the Council action of March 23, 2021, relative to the vacation of the alley easterly of Reseda 
Boulevard from Erwin Street to approximately 153 feet northerly of Bessemer Street (VAC-E1401262), to 
adopt the following conditions in lieu of Conditions 6 a. - b. of the Bureau of Engineering Report dated 
October 13, 2016, attached to the Council file:  
 

6. That the following improvements be constructed adjoining the petitioner's property in a manner 
satisfactory to the City Engineer:  
 

a. Fund the fabrication and installation of a City Street Transit Amenities Program (STAP) 
bus shelter to replace and improve an existing bus stop adjacent to the Property at the 
southeast corner of Reseda Boulevard and Erwin Street, including the dedication of land 
necessary to widen the sidewalk within the bus stop zone per Bureau of Street Services 
(BSS) recommendations.  
 
b. Construct a new roadway bus pad on Reseda Boulevard in accordance with 
Department of Public Works Standard Plan S-433-1 and modify and replace the guide 
wire adjacent to the existing bus stop per Los Angeles Department of Water and Power 
requirements and BSS recommendations to allow placement of the STAP bus shelter in a 
location that avoids conflicts with an existing storm drain. 

 
Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has 
completed a financial analysis of this report. 
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted 
 
 
SUMMARY 
 
At the meeting held on August 23, 2023, your Public Works Committee considered a Motion (Blumenfield 
– Harris-Dawson) amending the conditions for the vacation of the alley easterly of Reseda Boulevard 
from Erwin Street to approximately 153 feet northerly of Bessemer Street (VAC-E1401262). 
 
After an opportunity for public comment was held, the Committee moved to approve the recommendation 
contained in the Motion, as detailed above. This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its 
consideration. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE 
 
 
 
MEMBER  VOTE 
LEE  YES 
BLUMENFIELD  YES 
RAMAN  YES 
 
ME  

 
-NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL COUNCIL ACTS- 


